Request for hearing under the MCB Business Enterprise Program 

March 11, 2011

To:  Ms Carla Haynes, MCB hearings co-ordinator  Haynesc@michigan.gov

From:  Robyn Kay, Licensed BEP operator 

Subject:  filing of grievance to correct actions of BEP and its staff

Dear Ms Haynes; 

     I am writing to request a hearing under promagated rule 393.56.  It is my contention that the BEP has violated their obligations to me as a licensed operator by not providing necessary equipment and repair of equipment in a timely fashion.  Thus, causing substantial harm and diminished profits to my business.  These violations by the agency are violations of promagated rules 393.18 and 393.31. Such violations have been occurring on a regular basis with the last such incident of a non working bill changer being delivered to one of my sites last week.  

         The remedy for such violations is to bring all repairs on equipment assigned to my various sites up to par and in good working order. Also, to remove all unnecessary equipment from sites as I have requested. Then finally, provide assistance to add additional sites to my facility and provide other assistance that will booast sales in existing locaitions.  

     My representative is David Robinson,and all correspondence should be directed to him with copies to myself.  Mr. Robinson’s e mail address is drob1946@gmail.com.  His phone number is 517 775-7943.  My contact information if  RKVend@Yahoo.com. 

     Thank you for your immediate attention to this request.  I look forward to a quick scheduling of my request as well as a quick and satisfactory resolve.  

Cordially, 

Robyn Kay, BEP operator Facility 203

